October 30, 1940

K. S. ADAMS

PRESIDENT

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Phog:

This will acknowledge your letter
of October 26 in reference to Al Wellhausen,
which I have discussed with Chuck Hyatt.

Due to the unsettled conditionmns
account of the war our own situation is some-
what undecided. However, Chuck tells me that
a request has been made for a tall center by
one of the teams on the West Coast, and he is
writing to you along this line.

With kindest personal regards,
I am

Sincerely yours,

KSA:TEK




